
June 1, 2023 

District Supervisor 
Air Quality Division 
Michigan Department of Environmental Quality 
350 Ottawa Avenue N.W, Unit 10 
Grand Rapids, Mi. 49503 

Pursuant to General Formulations Permit to Install 192-03G FG -C&NewMixroom, I am writing to notify 
the AQD the reason for the RTO malfunction has been repaired. The requested information updated 
MAP and the FG-TACs, Special Conditions 1.1-6 data is included with this letter. 

The attached records for April 2023 shows the abnormal condition did not cause an exceedance of any 
of conditions defined for FG-TACs. The MAP and the new addendum are also included. 

If you have further questions concerning this abnormal condition please contact me at your 
convenience. 

7;~ 
Kevin Seitz 
VP of Operations 
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